
 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 

No.033 (2021) Guyana  

DEMERARA RIVER 

The Maritime Administration Department (MARAD) wishes to advise that Sub Bottom 
Profiling and Geotechnical Survey activities will be conducted on the West Coast of the 
Demerara River, in the vicinity of Plantation Best. Activities will commence on March 18, 
2021. 
 
This exercise is scheduled to conclude on April 30, 2021, and will incorporate the use of the 
MB Subani III and PASSENGER VESSEL Rabia that will display the international signal 
for vessels engaged in such activities. 
 
The Survey Area is bounded by the following coordinates: 

 
All mariners are required to stay clear of these vessels, and navigate with extreme caution when 
in the vicinity. 
 

Communication can be made to the vessels, or the Georgetown Lighthouse, on VHF Ch. 
16. 

 
 
G Archer 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
For Director General 
 

March 15, 2021 

 

 

No Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

1 06° 49.835 N 058°11'.884 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

2 06° 49'.944 N 058° 10'.435 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

3 06° 48'.764 N 058° 10'.545 W WGS84(Zone 21) 

4 06° 49'.108 N 058° 11'.872 W WGS84(Zone 21) 


